Urban Forest and Flower Committee Meeting
October 18, 2022

Call to order:
Mr Hite @ 2:04 PM

Roll Call:
Board Members—Mike Woolfington, Cameron Arnold, Mike Hite, Jim Marquardt, Luke Felde, Steve
Listenberger, Bob Yoder, Jodie Overmyer, and Dan Shuppert. (underline indicates absent)

September minutes — Cameron motioned to accept the September minutes, Mike H. seconded. Motion
passed.

Old Business —

Fall tree planting — There will be some money left over due to cost of trees being less this year.
Discussion was held about what to do with leftover money but no decision was made. There is the
possibility of adding a few trees but trees have already been purchased so this would be hard to do. We
may just have to come in “under budget” for the year. A contractor to install the trees hasn’t been
located at this point. Jodie said that she has a couple of contacts that she will check on and will let Jim
M. know what she finds out. A couple more locations were suggested at 596 Peark Street, Pierce &
Michigan, center street by the KFC, and 813 N. Walnut.

New Business —

Flowers — Luke knows of someone who might be interested in doing the flowers next year and
asked if she should send in a letter/proposal. It was decided by the group that she could send a letter in
to indicate her interest but we would also need to find another contractor or 2 to submit a proposal, if
possible.

Adjournment:

Motion: Mr Arnold

Second: Mr Hite

All were in favor @ 2:45 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: November 16,2022 2:00 pm Plymouth Street Department



